
 
NOTICE OF MODIFICATION 
ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 
LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
(BENTINCK ROAD, HIGHBURY ROAD WEST AND TODMORDEN 
ROAD, LYTHAM ST ANNES, FYLDE BOROUGH) (ONE WAY, 
MANDATORY CYCLE LANE AND PROHIBITION OF ENTRY) 
ORDER 202* 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Lancashire County Council proposed to make the above Traffic Regulation Order under 
Sections 1, 2 and 4 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended. Following consultation carried out between 
26 October 2023 and 23 November 2023, it is now intended to modify the proposed Order as titled above, as set out 
below. 
 
Insert the wording 'Except Pedal Cycles' into Article 3. Prohibition of Entry so that it reads: 
 

3. Prohibition of Entry Except Pedal Cycles 

Save as is hereinafter provided, no person shall, except upon the direction of with the permission of a police constable in 

uniform, cause or permit any Vehicle, except a Pedal Cycle, to proceed in the length of road referred to in Schedule 2 of 

this Order. 

Statement of Reasons 
The no entry restriction is proposed to mitigate redistributed traffic resulting from the one-way proposal.  The exemption 
for cycles was omitted from the original order by mistake and this modification order seeks to correct the order to what 
was initially intended. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A copy of the draft Order and associated documents for proposing to make the Order may be inspected during normal 
office hours at the offices of Fylde Borough Council, Town Hall, Lytham St Annes, FY8 1LW, and at the offices of The 
Director of Law and Governance, Lancashire County Council, County Hall, Fishergate, Preston PR1 8XJ, and on 
Lancashire County Councils Website http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/roads-parking-and-travel/roads/roadworks-and-traffic-
regulation-orders/permanent.aspx. Any representations or objections (specifying the grounds on which they are made) 
relating to the proposal must be made in writing and should be sent to The Director of Law and Governance, Lancashire 
County Council, P O Box 100, County Hall, Preston PR1 0LD or by e-mail to tro-consultation@lancashire.gov.uk quoting 
ref:LSG4\894.17379\AFR before the 30 April 2024. 
 
Heloise MacAndrew, Director of Law and Governance 
16 April 2024 
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